

Traffic Engineering and Parking Divisions

David C. Dryer, P.E., City Traffic Engineer and Parking Manager

Madison Municipal Building Suite 100 215 Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard P.O. Box 2986 Madison, Wisconsin 53701-2986 (Phone) 608 266 4761 (TTY) 608 267 9623 (FAX) 608 267 1158

DATE:

March 7, 2007

RELEASE:

Immediately

CONTACT:

Bill Putnam, Parking Utility

608-266-6528

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING:

To consider removing a portion of Broom Street from the Residential Daytime Parking Permit program and establish it as a Combination Two Hour and 25 Minute Parking Meter Zone

Tuesday, March 13, 2007
Transit and Parking Commission meeting, starting at 5PM
Room 260, Madison Municipal Building
215 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd.

The City of Madison Transit and Parking Commission (TPC) will hold a public hearing to consider Legis. File #05539, amending Section 12.1385(54) and creating Section 12. 1517(12) of the Madison General Ordinances, to remove a portion of Broom Street from the Residential Daytime Parking Permit program and establish it as a combination two-hour and 25-minute parking meter zone.

The hearing will be held in Room 260 of the Madison Municipal Building, 215 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd., as part of the regular monthly meeting of TPC scheduled for Tuesday, March 13, 2007, starting at 5PM.

The proposed changes will affect the east side of Broom Street from Mifflin Street to Washington Avenue, and are intended to accommodate the need for short-term parking in an area that is becoming a mixed-use commercial and residential area.

Introduced by Alder Mike Verveer on February 7th, the Common Council referred this item to the TPC in order to hold a public hearing and to make its recommendation regarding the proposal. Members of the public may submit oral or written comments about the proposed changes to the TPC at this hearing.

If people need an interpreter, translator, materials in alternate formats or other accommodations to access this public hearing, please contact the following department and phone number at least three days prior to the hearing: Transportation Department at 608-267-8751 or TTY/Textnet 866-704-2315.

Chuck Kamp Executive Secretary, TPC

CK:BP:abc